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BROADWAS AND COTHERIDGE PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF AN ORDINARY MEETING

OF THE PARISH COUNCIL

Held on Monday on 8th April 2013 at Broadwas Village Hall at 7.30 pm

Present
Councillors: Winkworth, Tabberer, Pearce,Key, Downes, White, Murphy, Norris and the Clerk Mrs Downes.

In attendance
 District Councillor Swinburn.
13/041             Apologies 
                        Councillor Oliff was sitting an examination and both Councillors Bass and Davies were attending annual parish meetings. Their apologies were accepted and noted.
13/042            Declarations of personal or prejudicial interest and update of Register of Interest Forms.

                        Councillor Murphy for item 9

Councillor White in item 13


Councillor Pearce in item 6.

13/043
Public Participation

There were no members of the public present.
13/044 
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 11/03/2013
   
Apart from a heading insert in item 13/033 which will read 


‘ A44 speeding concerns in Broadwas village’ and ‘ notice board’ to replace public box, it was agreed that they were a true record. .
13/045
Matters Arising (Not already on Clerk’s Report and Agenda)

The Clerk may have found a replacement for the role of Public Land Officer. She hopes to report at the next meeting with details.


Following the concerns of Mrs Leach at March’s meeting, the Clerk and Councillor Key visited the site where litter has accumulated. The Clerk has contacted Paul Clements, Enforcement Officer at M.H.D.C. and he has promised to write to the owner of the land, Mrs Smart and ask that she contacts the Parish Council to try and arrange for its removal. He intends to visit the site to see the problem for himself.


Also, Mrs Leach showed us the area on the A44 which she feels could be improved by laying a footway of some 5 meters, together with re-establishing the original bus stop standing in order to improve the safety of school children, and adults alike when using the local buses. District Councillor Swinburn suggested that the Parish Council approach the County Council with a view to including these works in the County Councillor’s Footways Improvement Fund. Councillor Key is happy to pursue this.


Monies received from UK Gas Distribution (see minute entry 13/020) have been paid into the bank account. The funds were given to the Parish Council in recognition of disruption caused to Broadwas village during their repair work of the gas mains by the river at Church Lane. Damaged verges have been repaired by contract landscapers and private individuals have also been recompensed direct. 


 A discussion ensued as to how these funds would be best spent and a decision was unanimously made to give the Parochial Church Council £2000.00 towards the ongoing repairs for St. Mary Magdelane and Cotheridge churches.

The Chairman outlined the discussions from a meeting held on  
25th March to review progress on the matter of A44 speed 
limits.  It was clarified that any changes to limits do not 
necessarily have to be mirrored at both ends of the village. 
Members emphasised to Highways and the police the strong 
views of parishioners on this matter and Dave Jew (County 
Highways Dept) was persuaded to take the matter of a 40mph 
buffer limit to the east of Broadwas back to his boss for 
agreement.  Other speed calming measures were discussed 
and will be considered by the Council in connection with any 
speed limit changes.   
13/046           District  Councillor’s Reports
                       Councillors Swinburn and Bass’s report is attached to these
                        minutes. In addition, Councillor Swinburn asked the Parish                  

                        Council to remind residents of the help on offer at District 

                        Council for any queries they may have of the new wheelie bin

                        service due to start within the next couple of weeks.


County Councillor’s Report
Alwyn Davies was unable to attend the meeting.
13/047          New and Affordable Housing


At the third meeting with Duncan Rudge and the developers on
                      3rd April, the Planning sub-committee once again felt that issues 

                      have been addressed and the way forward now is to hold a 

                      public consultation meeting in May. See below 13/053.

13/048
Funding requests from
1. Bumblebees pre-school.
 As not all information was available,this item is to be considered at May’s meeting.

2. Wichenford Local Heritage. The Parish Council felt that more information was required before making a decision and the Clerk is to get a grant application form completed. 




                     
. 
13/049
Progress Reports
a) Treasurer’s Report

     A copy of this is attached to these minutes.

     All payments were unanimously agreed by the Council.     .

b) Clerk’s Report
     A copy had been circulated to all Councillors. 
c) Public Land Officer’s Report.
Not available

d) Berryfield Report.

 The field has been raked and rolled.
e) Village Hall Report
A Risk Assessment form for Jan/March2013 has been submitted. No problems to report.

.
13/050
Planning

A planning report is attached to these minutes. There were no contentious applications.
13/051
Renewal of Lengthsman’s Contract.

The Council was happy to continue with this contract and provided Adrian Bullock is happy to continue, it is to be renewed.

13/052
Cycle/ jogging track.
The Clerk has now received 2 up to date quotes for the track and will be including them in the grant applications for BIFFA and Awards 4 All.

13/053
Annual Parish Meeting


The Council felt that this meeting should be combined with its

                      Annual and Ordinary PC meeting on 13th May, to start at 7pm.



The main item to be included on the agenda is for the housing 



proposal for which the Parish Council hopes, a power point

                     demonstration will be available. In attendance will be County and 

                      District Councillors and the housing developers. 




Chairman…………………………………..date…………………….


Attached: Treasurer’s Report




      Planning Report




      District & County Councillor’s Report



                 Crime statistics
	
	Treasurer's Report for Broadwas & Cotheridge Parish Council Meeting for November 2012
	l for April 2013
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	Payments
	Receipts
	
	Credits
	

	
	TSB account
	
	
	
	
	
	21920.09
	

	
	Berryfields Account
	
	
	
	
	
	3095.67
	

	
	NS&I account
	
	
	
	
	
	3379.99
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Balance Total
	
	
	
	
	
	28395.75
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Receipts& payments Included in this balance
	in this total
	
	
	
	

	
	25.3.2013
	VAT 
	
	
	
	
	
	81.63
	

	
	11.3.2013
	Rural Pyt Agcy
	
	
	
	
	112.8
	

	
	11.3.2012
	856
	A Bullock (L)
	158.4
	
	
	
	

	
	11.3.2012
	855
	CALC
	
	10
	
	
	
	

	
	11.3.2013
	856
	B Murphy
	
	20
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	28395.75
	

	
	Receipts & payments NOT included in this balance
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	12.11.2012
	835
	Friends of St MM
	1500
	
	
	
	

	
	20.3.2013
	858
	K Brooks
	
	30
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	26865.75
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	For agreement at tonight's meeting
	
	
	
	
	

	
	853
	S Downes sal Feb
	sal March
	
	289.12
	
	
	
	

	
	854
	S Downes exp
	
	21.07
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	26555.56
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	NET FIGURE
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Commited payments
	monies
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Berryfield Green project
	
	3094
	
	
	
	

	
	Speed activated signs
	
	602
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Cash available
	
	
	
	
	
	22859.56
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	


Planning Report for April 2013 meeting
Results from MHDC
9.2.201313/00140/FUL Ms A Price Gough, land adj to Holly berry Cottage, 1 Otherton Lane,Cotheridge WR6 5LS for’Change of use of land to residential garden land.

Reply: No objection. Answer: APPROVAL
New Applications received
Re: planning app 13/00059/FUL Mr & Mrs Betts
This property was formally a traveller caravan site.  In recent years it has been occupied by the owners living in one mobile home.  There is one additional caravan on site but its occupancy status is not known.  In 2012 the owners were successful, on appeal, in having the gypsy site designation removed and currently it can be occupied by their mobile home and up to three additional caravans for members of their own family. They also have permission to operate their business from the site.

This current application to replace the owner’s present mobile home with a permanent house is in all respects a proposed development in countryside outside the settlement boundary.  In considering this application we believe that the same criteria should be applied as would be applied to an application to build on a vacant plot elsewhere outside the settlement boundary.  The fact that permission exists for a mobile home on this site should not confer any priority for a right to build a permanent house.

We recognise however that recently similar applications have been allowed.  If this should be the case with this site we would expect that a legal requirement be put in place to remove all existing permissions for a mobile home and caravans such that the site assumes the same status as a normal residential property.

Broadwas and Cotheridge Parish Council

18-3-13.


District Council report to Broadwas & Cotheridge Parish Council for March 2013
Broadheath Ward Cllr. Roger Bass (roger.bass@malvernhills.gov.uk01905 641105)

& Cllr. Paul Swinburn (paul.swinburn@malvernhills.gov.uk01905 333358)

Activity report

This month the District Council have given us an introduction to the “Made for life 12” standards programme, setting desirable objectives for any new development or community. We expect this to be included in the next Parish council training evening and think you too will be impressed. Opportunities to implement these standards will be presenting themselves as developers bring forward their sites; however the Northern Area Development Control Committee has already rejected one proposal as being 50% in excess of the site allocation. We hope the developers will return with an acceptable proposal that truly builds for the future.

Because we’re now in a ‘purdah’ period which prevents two of our Portfolio Holders acting as media spokesmen, because they’re standing as County Council candidates, Paul has had to continue his high level of media activity. It has been a month of ‘negotiations in smoke-filled rooms’ (without the smoke!) too – on developments around the Worcestershire Hub, the emerging Economic Development Strategy and about the make-up of Council itself, following defections from both the Conservative and Liberal Democrat Groups.

Planning
Across the district we are seeing signs of increasing activity, particularly in the bring forward of much needed housing stock. We are particularly pleased with the progress of the local discussions with Wolverley Homes, which have continued in a very constructive manner and could, we understand, result in a planning application by the end of April.

Other District Council matters
We hope you are all eagerly awaiting the delivery of your new Fortnightly All Recycling Containers, henceforth not wheelie bins but  ARC’s – as in “it’s Monday evening dear, have you wheeled the ARC to the kerbside?” Seriously, we hope that the new service comes in without a hitch and is well received and indeed makes all your recycling efforts easier and more complete. After a suitable settling in period we will be expecting comments good and bad direct from our parishioners to be channelled through us so that where necessary the local service can be improved.

On a Wider Front
The District Council held a members forum on the new economic proposals being forged in collaboration with neighbouring councils, the County and LEP (Local Enterprise Partnership). The intention is to ensure that the district is well positioned to have the best chance of attracting new jobs, whilst retaining existing employers. There are several positive moves, but they tend to focus on high profile key areas, such as the Malvern HillsSciencePark, now expanding into phase 4. If you are aware of a local situation that could do with some support, let us know and we will see what the Economic Development team can offer. Roger has already put one employer looking to expand his premisesin touch with them. The Council’s Strategic Review is coming to a climax and will be discussed by all members in an Overview and Scrutiny workshop in mid-April to make sure it is fully fit for purpose,continues to command wide support and that the key objectives are achievable.
Housekeeping

As usual, both Paul and Roger will be happy to talk to you at any time. Remember, you can raise any matters with either of us, face-to-face or using the contact details above.


Dear Sharon

 

 

The parish crime figures for the month of March 2013 are as follows:-

 

Broadwas
 

0 ASB 

0 Violent Crime

0 Burglary

0 Theft

0 Criminal damage 

0 Vehicle Crime

1 RTC (resulting in a minor injuries to a lorry driver)

 

Cotheridge
 

0 ASB incident  

0 Violent Crime

0 Burglary 

0 Theft

0 Criminal damage

0 Vehicle Crime

1 RTC (damage-only) 

 

Best regards

Martin

 

CSO Martin Butcher (40072)
Kempsey and Alfrick Local Policing Team
Malvern Police Station
 
Tel: 0300 333 3000 ext 4324
E-Mail: martin.butcher@westmercia.pnn.police.uk
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